
 

The June 25, 2018 regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Julie Lyon. 
 
Council members Cherl Blanton, Ryan Clark, Dennis Dye, Andy Holmes and Nicholas Minks were present for 
roll call.  City Staff present was City Administrator Downing. There were 3 guests present. 
 
Mayor Lyon led the Council and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 
 
Executive session under old business was changed to Police Department.  
 
CONSENT AGENDA AND MINUTES  
 
Council member Holmes made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the minutes from 
the June 11, 2018 regular council meeting, June 15, 2018 special council meeting and appropriation order 
11-18; Council Member Clark seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 – 0. 
 

#11-18 
W&L Utility $54,439.34 
General $16,502.55 
Ritz Theatre $2,919.36 
Sewage Disposal $2,687.11 
Solid Waste Refuse $640.00 
Airport $2,241.76 
Swimming Pool Construction $165,195.00 
TOTAL AMOUNT PAID $244,625.12 

 
COMMUNICATION 
 
Mayor Lyon read a letter from the SCT LLC trash company thanking the City for cleaning up the trees in 
town. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 There was no public comment.   
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

• Council member Holmes made a motion to approve hiring Stephen Mattice as Police Chief for 
$22.50/hr.; Council member Blanton seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 – 0.  

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

• Council member Blanton made a motion to approve an invoice in the amount of $165,195.00 to 
Carrothers Construction Company for third phase of the swimming pool; Council member Holmes 
seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 – 0.   
 

STAFF COMMENTS 
 

City Administrator Downing informed the Council that the City crew was continuing working on tree 
trimming and that there was a complaint received that was also being worked on, the planters were 
also continuing to get volunteers and filling up. There were no other staff comments. 

COUNCIL COMMENTS 



 
 

Council member Minks asked that the City work on a plan in the future to notify when trees would be 
trimmed. There was discussion regarding the best way to handle that as all codes would then need to 
give notifications before enforcing. Council member Blanton asked City Administrator Downing to 
thank the City crew for all that they have been doing cleaning up the trees and alleys in town. Mayor 
Lyon informed the Council that she attended a league training recently and there was a lot of 
discussion on policy re-enforcement and she also added that there were positive comments on the 
work being done around town as well. There were no other Council comments.   
                               

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

There was no public comment.  
 
ADJOURN 
 
With no further business before the Council – Council member Blanton made a motion to adjourn at 7:18 
P.M.; Council member Minks seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5 - 0.   
 
 

 
 

     ______________________________________ 
                                              Julie Lyon, Mayor     
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
______________________________________ 
Jami Downing, City Administrator 
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